
September 15, 2023

The Honorable Shalanda Young
Director
Office of Management and Budget
725 17th St NW
Washington, D.C. 20503

Dear Director Young,

We write to you in support of the recent Biden Administration efforts to update the regulations 
that govern how federal grant recipients can use their funds. This update provides a timely 
opportunity to ensure that workers are being treated fairly in federally funded projects. As you 
know, the Administration issued a Request for Information (RFI) on how to revise Chapters I 
and II of Subtitle A in Title 2 of the Code of Federal Regulation (CFR). We are encouraged that 
the Administration is updating the Uniform Guidance found in Chapter II, Part 200, and look 
forward to seeing updates that reflect the interests of workers in our communities. This letter 
serves as a follow-up to the attached letter, sent in 2022.

The Biden Administration made this update to the Uniform Guidance a priority in its report from
the White House Task Force on Worker Organizing and Empowerment. That report highlighted 
strategies for the Administration to support good jobs, empower workers, and ensure local 
communities reap the full benefits of federal funding, and recommended updating the Uniform 
Guidance to help achieve these goals.

We believe that the recommendations submitted in response to the RFI by the Local 
Opportunities Coalition would allow the Biden Administration to fulfill these goals. As we work
to implement legislative landmarks, such as the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA), 
the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA), and CHIPS and Science Act, we must guarantee that these 
laws result in quality jobs, greater racial and gender equity, and strong worker protections.

These recommendations include:

● Allowing states and localities to consider job, wage, and worker empowerment impacts
when contracting with federal funds;

● Ensuring states and localities have the freedom to apply equitable hiring standards on
their grantees, including local and targeted hiring programs; and

● Ensuring workers are protected through workforce transitions.
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EZ4NhRWvtSdKjIFpFsdllzoq_gIMpxw3/view
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/White-House-Task-Force-on-Worker-Organizing-and-Empowerment-Report.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/White-House-Task-Force-on-Worker-Organizing-and-Empowerment-Report.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16Xd684i30zWU4kJaUj42vj4EOJgFlk9O/view


We were encouraged that the RFI included a plan to complete these regulatory updates by the 
end of 2023. As states and cities begin receiving federal financial assistance from these 
legislative landmarks, we ask that the OMB move forward quickly with this update to make sure
they meet their end-of-year goal.

Updating the Uniform Guidance is a crucial step to bring good-paying, family-sustaining jobs to 
the communities that need them the most. We look forward to working with the Biden 
Administration to empower state and local recipients of federal funds as they take substantial 
strides in improving job creation, quality, and equity for workers in hundreds of critical 
industries across the United States.

Sincerely,

Greg Casar
Member of Congress

Tammy Duckworth
United States Senator

Grace F. Napolitano
Member of Congress

Richard J. Durbin
United States Senator

Katie Porter
Member of Congress

Cory A. Booker
United States Senator

Jerrold Nadler
Member of Congress

Elizabeth Warren
United States Senator
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Eleanor Holmes Norton
Member of Congress

Kirsten Gillibrand
United States Senator

Rashida Tlaib
Member of Congress

Benjamin L. Cardin
United States Senator

Lloyd Doggett
Member of Congress

Richard Blumenthal
United States Senator

Nanette Diaz Barragán
Member of Congress

Edward J. Markey
United States Senator

Jan Schakowsky
Member of Congress

Chris Van Hollen
United States Senator

Sanford D. Bishop, Jr.
Member of Congress

Jeffrey A. Merkley
United States Senator

Adriano Espaillat
Member of Congress

Alex Padilla
United States Senator

Nikki Budzinski
Member of Congress
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Bernard Sanders
United States Senator

Mark DeSaulnier
Member of Congress

John Fetterman
United States Senator

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez
Member of Congress

Mazie K. Hirono
United States Senator

Jimmy Gomez
Member of Congress

Jesús G. "Chuy" García
Member of Congress

André Carson
Member of Congress

Becca Balint
Member of Congress

Frederica S. Wilson
Member of Congress

Andrea Salinas
Member of Congress

Stephen F. Lynch
Member of Congress

Chris Deluzio
Member of Congress

Juan Vargas
Member of Congress

Tony Cárdenas
Member of Congress
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Mark Pocan
Member of Congress

Jonathan L. Jackson
Member of Congress

Delia C. Ramirez
Member of Congress

Alma S. Adams, Ph.D.
Member of Congress

John Garamendi
Member of Congress

Suzanne Bonamici
Member of Congress

Andy Kim
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Mike Thompson
Member of Congress

Dina Titus
Member of Congress

Josh Gottheimer
Member of Congress

Dwight Evans
Member of Congress

Eric Sorensen
Member of Congress

Donald M. Payne, Jr.
Member of Congress

Susan Wild
Member of Congress
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Lucy McBath
Member of Congress

Sean Casten
Member of Congress

Julia Brownley
Member of Congress

Jason Crow
Member of Congress

Summer Lee
Member of Congress

Linda T. Sánchez
Member of Congress

Steve Cohen
Member of Congress

Grace Meng
Member of Congress
Grace Meng
Member of Congress
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